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Botanical Society of Otago Meetings 

Sunday November 23: 
Field Trip to the Hightop area, 
Leader: Dr Peter Johnson. 

Silverpeaks, 

The purpose of this trip is to try out the Tetrad 
distribution recording scheme, as well as looking 
at the flora and the plant communities. 

Meet in Union St, outside the back gate of the 
University Botany Department (on the stretch 
between Gt King and Cumberland Streets), at 
9:00am. 

Transport is by private car. Those who can bring 
a car, please do. Those who can't, we'll fit into 
available spaces in the cars. It is intended to 
be a whole-day trip, though carloads that want to 
leave early could do so. 

Saturday December 20: 
Field trip to Goodwood (Scenic Reserve, and other 
communities of interest). Leader: Michael Heads. 

Similar purpose to the Hightop Trip. 

Similar format to the Hightop one, same 
arrangements (9am, Union St by Botany back gate, 
bring a car, or fit in one). 



What happened 
Coprosma workshop: about 20 turned up, 

produced specimens of 22 species, 
some in. 

Peter Johnson's talk on the Peninsula 
usual high standard of knowledge and presentation. 

Weed workshop: Lloyd Esler produced 80 identified 
specimens (others brought some) and shewed 60 
excellent slides. 

Three successful evenings. Thanks to those involved. 

Michael Heads 
others brought 

up to Peter's 

Members 
Dr R.B. Allen, 710-532. 
Prof. Peter Bannister, 774-394 (away) 
Barham Family, 776-718. 
Dr L. D. Bascand, 62-602. 
Prof. G.T.S. Baylis, 777-622. 
Alan Bennington, 36-430. 
Graeme Bremner, (89)6715 
Cathie F. Brumley, 780-803. 
Assoc. Prof. J.D. Campbell, 738-044. 
Mrs Jo Carpenter, 770-052. 
Mark Clark, Dunedin. 
Helen Clarke, 780-860. 
Elma Cook, 737-527. 
Ms Eileen Cram, 741-537. 
Dr Katharine Dickinson, 741-193. 
Miss Helen Duff, 737-898. 
Miss Lilla Ellett, 54-785. 
Lloyd Esler, 740-391. 
Alison C. Evans, 737-038. 
Paul Every, 780-723. 
Malcolm R.R. Foord, 776-213. 
George W. Goodyear, 739-606. 
Dr Stefan Halloy, 63-230. 
Mark Hanger, 739-149. 
Michael Heads, 739-527. 
Andrew Innes, 774-674. 
Dr Paula Jameson, 730-571. 
Dr Peter N. Johnson, 780-376. 
Miss Grace Johnstone, 878-777. 
Brent Kelly, 879-626. 



Jake Keogh, 776-168. 
Dr W.G. Lee, 773-060. 
Wu-Shyong Lii, 740-106. 
Rory Logan, 879-464. 
Graeme Loh, 730-479. 
Trish Luddon, 30-704. 
Dr Peter Mcintosh, Gore. 
Mrs Mary H. McKellar, 775-128. 
Brent McKenzie, 67-686. 
Stephen McLennan, Dunedin. 
The Rev'd Graeme MacRaild, 64-380. 
Prof. Alan F. Mark, 63-229. 
Paul Marsh, Alexandra 86-828. 
G.A. Mead, Invercargill 394-772. 
Dr Colin Meurk, Christchurch 252-511. 
Brian Patrick, 34-002. 
Mike Pole, Dunedin. 
Brian Ranee, Invercargill 75-896. 
Dr Jill Rapson, Palmerston North. 
Mrs Satchell, 730-060. 
Dr Brenda Shore, 62-618. 
Neill & Barbara Simpson, Queenstown 927A. 
Mrs Jean Sinclair, 878-475. 
Ms Anne Slieker, 774-894. 
Mgr Peter M F Smith, (22)832 
M.T. Sykes, (72)8194. 
Ray Tangney, 738-030. 
David Thornicroft, 55-297. 
Ms Andrea Wallace, (89)4561 
Mrs Janette F. West, and Hector Ian West, 774-869. 
Dr J. Bastow Wilson, 739-300. 
Jenny Winter, (89)7520. 
Assoc. Prof. Ann Wylie, 772-525. 

Activities of Other Societies 

Saturday November 22: Forest and Bird field trip to 
Waipori wetlands. 

Also: Entomological Society trip to Cannibal Bay. 

Sunday November 23: Otago Tree Society trip to 



Seacliff Hospital (Truby King Reserve). 

Saturday November 29: Field Club trip to Maungatua, 
meet 9am at DCC bus depot, $6.70. 

Also: Entomological Society trip to Danseys Pass. 

Sunday November 30: Ornithological Society trip to 
Katiki Point to see shags and spoonbills. 

Also: Friends of the Botanic Gardens: Afternoon 
tours of introduction to the Gardens. 

Friday December 5 (evening): Otago Tree Society: "The 
bush at night", Outram Glen. 

Saturday December 13: Field Club trip to Danseys Pass, 
leaving 8:30am, $15.50, book with Mrs West 774-
869. 

Dunedin Young Naturalists Club, for children in forms 
1-3, meets fortnightly, 4 - 5 p m on Mondays. Monthly 
fieldtrips. Occasional camps. Enquiries to Lloyd 
Esler 740-391. 

Bot. Soc. of Otago : Who to contact 
Information for this newsletter to: Mr Lloyd Esler, 

20, Pilkington St, Dunedin. 'Phone: 740-391. 

Membership, and complaints: Dr J. Bastow Wilson, 
Botany Department, Otago Univ. P0 Box 56, Dunedin. 
'Phone: Work 771-640, extension 8895, Home 739-300 

Ideas for activities, to: Dr Peter N. Johnson, Botany 
Division, DSIR, Private Bag, Dunedin. Phone: Work 
774-050, Home 780-376. 

Donations to cover costs, to: Mr H. Ian West, 20, 
Bellvue St., Dunedin. 

This Newsletter was published 1986 November 17. 


